The members of University Senate recognize with the regret and offer their sincerest condolences to the family and colleagues of:

Richard F. Kishel

Associate Professor of Art, Burris -- retired 1984, 31 years of service

James G. Hunt

Professor of Educational Psychology -- retired 1989, 30 years of service

University Senate September 30, 2010

The members of University Senate recognize with the regret and offer their sincerest condolences to the family and colleagues of:

Philip H. Albright

Professor of Music Performance - retired 1993, 34 years of service

Carson Mahan Bennett

Professor Emeritus of Educational Psychology – retired 1984, 31 years of service

Robert (Bob) Eugene Bowman

Professor of Business Education - retired 1990, 32 years of service

George W. Irving

Professor of Theatre – retired 1992, 34 years of service

Tom McEwin

Professor of Secondary, Higher, and Foundations of Education – retired 24 years of service

University Senate January 20, 2011

The members of University Senate recognize with the regret and offer their sincerest condolences to the family and colleagues of:

Irma F. (Traughber) Gale

Associate Professor of English – retired 1983 17 years of service

Elizabeth Jane Glenn

Professor of Anthropology – retired 30 years of service

Beulah Murphy

Sr. Revisions Librarian and Instructor – retired 1978 22 years of service

Robert C. Wolfe

Assistant Professor of Music Education and Manager of University Hall Retired, 1976 18 years of service

University Senate February 17, 2011

The members of University Senate recognize with the regret and offer their sincerest condolences to the family and colleagues of:

Mary Shannon

Assistant Professor of Elementary Education, Burris Laboratory School Retired, 20 years of service

Dianna Wolfe

Assistant Professor of Nursing Retired, 30 years of service

Jennifer Landreth

Assistant Professor of Theatre in her 3rd year of service

The Department will hold a Memorial for her on Sunday, April 3rd at 7:30pm.

Ms. Landreth served as the Department's Production Stage Manager and taught courses in Design Awareness, Stage Management, Advanced Stage Management, and Theatrical Collaboration. She also facilitated the Department's Freshmen Practicum Program and served as Production Stage Manager for the Department's Downtown Dinner Theatre. Ms. Landreth was an accomplished teacher, a tremendous artist, and a truly superb human being. She had a profound impact on her students and colleagues on a daily basis. The Department will miss her generosity, kindness, humor, and warmth.

The members of University Senate recognize with the regret and offer their sincerest condolences to the family and colleagues of:

John Edwards

Professor Emeritus of Industry and Technology Retired 1987, 20 years of service

Robert O. Marsh

Assistant Professor of Continuing Education Retired 1993, 24 years of service

David A. Upchurch

Assistant Professor of English 19 years of service

Seemann Baugh

Instructor of Physical Education, 10 years of service

Mr. Seemann Baugh was in his 10th year at BSU in the School of Physical Education, Sport, and Exercise Science. He was the Coordinator of the Coaching minor and an instructor in the Physical Fitness and Wellness (PFW) program. For the former, he influenced young coaching professionals to appreciate the appropriate balance between sport and life for their student athletes. He was a highly successful collegiate swimming/diving coach for approximately 30 years. He had much to offer in his coaching classes. For the PFW program, he taught thousands of students essential knowledge and skills related to healthy living. Student ratings and comments regarding his instruction were consistently high and praiseworthy. He was always interested in his students and colleagues' success, and found ways to contribute to both. He was an avid fitness enthusiast, and with Dr. Tom Weidner trained 12-months/year as tandem cyclists. They rode over 25,000 miles over the past 8 years.

University Senate April 21, 2011